December 2021 Board Report
Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
CEC Conference was a great success with a surprise visit from Governor Beshear. He spoke during a portion of the keynote time and also handed out the Yes I Can awards. 
The KYCCBD announced that the Behavior Institute will also be returning this year and will be held in June at the Galt House. 
LRP will be held in Louisville in April. This is the premier special education legal update conference and has been invaluable to delivering high quality, compliant services to students and families. 
December 1 count was completed and submitted. 
Early Childhood Services
Hear Our ROAR weekly book program continues for all preschool students where they have a book sent home each week tied to the theme of what learning is occurring in their classrooms. Preschool enrollment is 43 students. 
Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 70 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district. Another December or January mailing for book registration is planned to add more infants and toddlers to the list of children receiving books in the mail.
A meeting with the contact from the Dolly Parton Imagination Library was held. During this meeting we discussed each book program having the ability to personalize what was being sent home and that both programs can recruit participants for the other.
An additional day of preschool screenings has been scheduled for January 14th. 
December 1 count was completed and submitted. 
Trauma Informed Care
Lynne and Heather are working with students, teachers and administrators on flow of referrals, schoolwide and districtwide processes, trainings, etc. 
Currently staff in both buildings are working closely with our mental health professionals in creating sustainable, clear systems to meet the needs of individual students. 
Grants
KyCL grant has begun and each building has selected a provider to partner with for the next three years. The purpose of this grant is to build teacher capacity to address literacy across all content areas. The vast majority of funds will be spent and trainings and teacher stipends. The early childhood portion of the grant will partner with LETRS for professional learning and the entire staff, K-12 will be partnering with the LDC for their professional learning to meet the requirements of the grant. 
GEERS grants have been reviewed and will support the salary of the Mental Health Specialists in each building as well as family engagement opportunities and training on Mental Health First Aid for teachers and staff. 
Preschool Partnership Grant has been awarded. There is another informational meeting being held on Friday, December 17 for awarded districts to get some clarification on systems, timelines, etc. 
MAF grant was submitted with an announcement coming from KDE ‘on or around December 1’ and at this time, no announcement has been made. 
FRYSC/YSC
GES and BHS have individual plan due to the state in February that outline the goals of the centers aligned to the state core components. The plans will address the vision and community needs for the next two years. Needs assessments are being drafted and revised to send to stakeholders for feedback. 
The YMCA has been our partner through the 21st Century grant to provide after school assistance and supervision. GES is currently in the 5th year of a five-year grant cycle and the YMCA is writing the grant to continue this partnership for the upcoming school years. 
